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“The Tee Box”©

“The Official Newsletter of Rolling In Golf Club”
Vol V- May 6, 2016
THE SEASON HAS STARTED
Remember Mom’s Day

COMMENTARY . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . DAVID FAILURETEE, EDITOR

So, how about that video interview with your President, Scott Moore, which was taped at the recent GAM annual meeting.  In addition, did you notice the rebellious outfit Scott was wearing, as he shunned the required GAM dress code of a navy blue blazer and rep tie?  Excellent job Scott!  First, it was Meadowbrook C.C. closing for a year for a complete overhaul of the course, and then Birmingham C.C. did something similar.  Not to be outdone, Oakland Hills C.C. will be closing the famous South course for a year after the upcoming U.S. Amateur in August.  About $2 million renovation per hole, I hear.  Now that is an assessment!  Next, let me congratulate your Rules Committee for their work in developing “local rules” for the club to follow at the non-tournament events.  The rules should provide for more consistent play and more timely rounds.  Finally, there is a need for a nickname for you members of RIGC.  Something like “Rollers” or “Riggers”, anything to keep me from having to refer to you as “members of Rolling In Golf Club”.  I am paid by the job, not by the amount of words I write.

No three Putts . . . . . . . DF

Karam, Whitty, and Palazzolo Off To Fast Start In The Quest For The JUG

After one “JUG” event, the following find themselves to be the JUG point leaders in their flights: Karam (30 pts, Palmer), Whitty (30 pts, Nicklaus), and Palazzolo (30 pts, Woods).  As a reminder, there are 15 events with JUG points available.  After all of the events are played the top 8-point winners (plus ties) in each of the three flights will compete in a two round JUG Championship in early October.  The best two round cumulative net score is the JUG winner this year.  

PARTING WORDS

“Give me brand new golf clubs, a spectacular golf course, and a beautiful partner . . . and you can keep the new clubs and the golf course”          Jack Benny

Boulder Point Results . . . Palazzolo Smokes The Field

45 hardy members showed up for the 2016 season opener at Boulder Point on May 4.  Congratulations to Palazzolo, Salucci, and Blanton for finishing 1, 2, and 3 in the net score competition.  Three members (Huizdos, Salucci, and Blanton) managed to fire excellent tee shots on a par three and collected CTP $, sadly there was one hole where the par was not made, thus surrendering the $ to the RIGC treasury, and your Treasurer will thank you for that I’m sure.  There were a total of thirteen skins won among the three flights and the fortunate recipients were: Karam, Moore, Walenczak (2), Wieme, Huizdos (2), Whitty, Gawthrop, Salucci, Schiff, Smith, and Whitmore, who somehow, someway seems to always manage to find a skin, or two.  Your Editor is particularly impressed with the first outing by Palazzolo, there seems to be some secret to his play which I will have to investigate further.  Complete results can be found on the RIGC website.

WORD FROM  TOURNAMENT/OPEN PLAY……….Rod Cooper
It was our first experience in moving tee boxes around to suit the player’s ability and age. It took some additional time to figure all of the necessary handicaps, strokes, and columns for the entire club.

I personally want to thank Bill for all the effort he puts into getting the scoring sheets done so we can get to you the skins and net winners published. Thanks Bill.

Now hold your breath and do not cry, another change is on its way. I talked with the Competition Committee and we feel that the “Masters Division” should not play any forward tees that are shorter than 5700 yards. The Masters Division should be playing 5700-5900 yards. In some of our course, I am sorry but you will have to bit the bullet and play the next back tees. In all do, it will work itself out.

Next week when we take on Dunham Hills, everyone will play the middle tees (Blue Tees for DH) which will card at about 6200 yards. As you all know, that yardage is subject to where the greens keeper wants to put the tee markers. It could very well go down to 6000 yards according to what was told to me.
The following week at Greystone, you are back to the whites at 5800. I do hope you fellas understand.  

One more thought about your club, we now appear in the magazine Michigan Golf, so go there and look for the small amount that has been printed about us.

Each month as we move forward, I become more amazed at how our club gets better and better with members and competition. Soon I hope we can get an outside match. I leave that to myself and Scott to put it together.

On behalf of your editor and publisher, see you all at Dunham Hills---warm weather and good play for all.

